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Week 10 Term 3 Wednesday 20 September 2017 

From The Principal’s Desk 

“This school is loved.”  

This was my opening remark to the sesquicentennial in front of 300 people who demonstrated their love 
for Yetman Public School by attending this event. And what a great day it turned out to be. Nostalgia and 
the future came together as past students told stories of high jinx in their day and our future leaders       
confidently showed us their talents in speech, drama, singing and bike decorating. The raising of the time 
capsule was fascinating with letters addressed to family members, students’ work, a bottle of coke, a glue 
stick (that still works), photographs, cookbooks, a bottle of port and newspapers. I would personally like 
to thank the following people for making this brilliant event possible: 

* the P&C and school parents for the BBQ lunch, the jumping castle and helping to coordinate the     
evening event. A huge thanks for all parents who helped with the working bee and the sandstone sleepers. 

* the CWA for providing a wonderful morning tea and lunch. The sandwiches were delightful. 

* Janet and David Kent from the Yetman Store for the delicious coffee. 

* Greg Hill for the generous donation of the beautiful sandstone sleepers that have transformed our rose 
gardens which were admired by all. 

* the community members who entered in our parade:  the SES, Rural Fire Brigade, the Venables Family, 
Marie Crumpton, John Hamilton, John Hill and Alan Uebergang. 

* the staff and students of Yetman Public School for the hours and hours of preparation and hard work for 
the event.  

* The Hon. Adam Marshall (MP for Northern Tablelands) and Cr Jacki Watts (Inverell Shire Council) for 
giving up your time to attend our event. 

* Nerissa Jackson for taking on the challenge of compiling the Sesquicentennial Book, and 

* Amanda Frankcom for the beautiful cake. 

Lastly I would like to thank all of the visitors 
who attended the event. It was lovely to meet 
former Principals, teachers, students and      
family members. I invite everyone to send in 
an item for us to put into the new time capsule 
to be opened in 25 years time.  Please forward 
these items to the school by Friday 20 October 
2017. 

Mrs Charmaine Johnston 

 

 



LEGACY POSTER PRIZE! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Ellie Pender 
for receiving an award for her 

Legacy Poster.  

Thanks to Legatee Ken Austin 
for coming out to the school to 
present  Ellie with her Highly 

Commended Certificate.  

Thank you also to everyone who 
supported Legacy by purchasing 

an item from the Legacy Week 
Box. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

G’day everyone, 

The Junior Writers Club, Great Australian Flash    
Fiction   Challenge is here! Write a fictitious story 
using just 50 words based on anything to do with 
Australia. What a great holiday project!! 

Photo from Inverell Times 

Thanks to the 
CWA ladies for 

the beautiful       
morning tea and 

sandwiches! 



THURSDAY 21  DOLLARMITE BANKING + NO CANTEEN 

FRIDAY 22  LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

SATURDAY 23 

SUNDAY 24 
YETMAN CAMPDRAFT 

MONDAY 9  FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 

THURSDAY 12  DOLLARMITE BANKING + NO CANTEEN 

MONDAY 16  “GO LIVE” FOR NEW FINANCE  + ADMIN SYSTEMS 

THUSDAY 19  DOLLARMITE BANKING + CANTEEN 

FRIDAY 20  KINDY TRANSITION 9AM‐11:30AM 

MONDAY 23  TIME CAPSULE ASSEMBLY 

THUSDAY 26 
DOLLARMITE BANKING + CANTEEN 

KINDY TRANSITION 9AM‐11:30AM 

WEDNESDAY 1  SCHOOL PHOTOS 

MON 13 ‐ FRI 17  LAKE AINSWORTH CAMP ‐ YEARS 2‐5 

MON 4 ‐ FRI 8 DEC  SWIMMING WEEK AT TEXAS POOL 
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Thanks to our Sesquicentenary cooks! 
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K‐1 All Stars News 
Congratulations to all students on their magnificent performances at both the Eisteddfod and at the schools 
150th celebrations. Every single one of you made the staff, your families and the community proud! 
It was also lovely for Mrs Pender and I to be able to take you to Bingara to see the production of Aladdin 
and his Magic iPod. Again your behaviour was exemplary. A big thank you to Emma Hill and Kelley 
McCosker for driving the buses and to Amanda Frankcom and Bronson Moncrieff  for accompanying us.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Now that all our performing and partying is over it’s back to some serious work in the classroom! The All 
Stars enjoyed looking at a collection of writing from the 1992 K-3 class that was found in the Time       
Capsule pulled up at the 150th celebrations. We have 
each written a piece of work and completed some       
artwork to place in the Time Capsule that will be put 
down soon at the front of the school. For the rest of the 
term we will be writing lots of stories- focusing on 
structure. This means having a beginning with the 5W’s 
in it, a middle with at least one complication and an 
ending. We are also continuing to try and make our 
writing more interesting by using adjectives to describe 
things, for example ‘the large black cow’ rather than 
‘the cow’. Kindergarten are also trying out their typing 
skills and having a ‘red hot go’ at publishing some of 
their work.  

Science sees the All Stars continuing our School Yard Safari. We now investigating earthworms. We have 
learnt about the structure of an earthworm and made some ‘traps’ in our vegetable garden to see if we 
could collect some to observe and draw firsthand. Much to our delight- and that of the Yowies- we did! 

 



 

 

 

Regional athletics 
Bang goes the gun. Lightening on our feet; roaring across the track; running so 
fast our feet are burning! On Friday the 1st September some students from       
Yetman travelled to Tamworth to compete in the regional athletics carnival. We all 
tried our hardest to win the race. In the 
relay heat we came second by two   
milliseconds. We were so lucky we 
made it into the final. In the final we ran 
as fast as we could and we came 
fourth. The fantastically fast students 
who competed in Tamworth were    
Olivia Dight, Chris Read, Lily 
McCosker and Sophie Pender. They 
all did a great job to come fourth in the 
relay finals. Olivia, Sophie and Chris 
did the relay and Lily did the relay, 
eight hundred meters and long jump. 
The junior girl relay was called off      
because one of our partners was sick. 
Everyone did a great job on the day.! 
By Lily and Sophie  

 





 

 
 

 
The Sesquicentenary 
Lots of people came to Yetman from many different places, near and far away, to 
our 150th celebrations. We started with the parade where others also joined in,   
riding in carts driven by big horses and riding decorated bikes. We also decorated 
the school’s fantastic bikes - prepared and fixed by Col, Mrs Johnston’s husband. 
We rode from the police station to the school to show off our wonderful bikes. We 
then had the formal ceremony - with lots of people giving funny and magnificent 
speeches that they took their own time to write and prepare. The students then 
performed a number of poems, a play, and some singing, Olivia also danced to ‘I 
Am Australian’.  We had a really fun time and everyone said we were very good. 
This was then followed by the raising of the time capsule, lunch and tea and      
coffee. We also had two enormous bouncy castles which all of the children had 
lots of fun in. We raised lots of money for the school, so we can got lots more      
resources. We had a look inside the time capsule, and found lots of photos,       
posters and letters. Overall we had a lot of fun! 
By Olivia and Chris 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Al Uebergang with his decorated 
bike (the same as the one he rode in 

the 1992 parade!). 

Mr Geoff Henley helping to raise the 
Time Capsule. 

Position Vacant:  

School cleaner for two hours per week.  

Please contact Mrs Johnston at Yetman Public School  for further details. 





 

 
 

 
Inverell Eisteddfod 
 
On Friday 24 August 2017 we participated in 
the Eisteddfod in Inverell. We         performed 
a play, our own poems and two whole school 
poems. 
Our school won two awards, one for our play 
and one for our whole school poem. The play 
was called ‘Waltzing Matilda’ and the poems 
we performed were “Benjamin Bandicoot” and 
‘From a Railway Carriage’. 
Oscar received various medals and trophies 
including the Encouragement Trophy. Olivia 
received a scholarship for speech and drama 
and awards for piano, dance and singing. 
Nearly every child in Yetman Public school 
won a medal. After our performances were over we had morning tea and went to 
the park. It was an awesome day.  
By Georgina Caslick & Oscar McCosker 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A child’s necklace was found at the school following the Sesquicentenary 
Celebrations. Could you please contact the school if you are the owner? 



RECIPE PAGE 

Recipe from Dairy Australia (legendairy.com.au/recipes) 

Recipe from kidsingredients.com.au 



 
 

Playtime 
Brmm, brmm the trucks drove into the 
sandpit collecting sand and sticks and    
building roads and farms everywhere. All 
the school joined in building farms around 
the oval. 
Everyone enjoyed driving the trucks fast. 
The trucks are tall and fast and good for 
farming. The farms have a good crop and 
every farm has a terrific barrier. Each truck 
has it’s one job on the farm, it’s awesome!  
By Fred, Ellie and Sam. 
 
 
Aladdin and His Magic iPod 
On Tuesday the 5th of September the whole school went to Bingara to see Aladdin 
and His Magic iPod. It was a wonderful performance. Everyone loved the Kung Fu 
Master Pig [he had a black belt.] Every time they said Jean Genie, Jean Genie 
would turn into a flappy bird and do a really funny but weird dance. When it was 
over we got to high-five the characters and Rex got called Money Man  by Aladdin. 
When we high fived the Kung Fu Master Black Belt Pig we also squeezed his nose. 
On the way back in Miss Hill’s bus we played windmill and in Mrs McCosker’s bus 
we played eye spy. 
By Rex and Demika 

Sophie Pender 

turning 10 on 8 

October 

 

Concentrating on writing our newsletter 
reports! 



You Can Do It! 

Resilience - Demika + Teddy  Persistence - Sam + Filippa 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Confidence - Bradley + Georgina 

For more great photos that we didn’t have room for in our newsleƩer, go to: 

 hƩp://www.yetman‐p.schools.nsw.edu.au; or to our Facebook page. 


